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Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Matt Holtry, Athletic Director 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Dion Flaming, Principal 

Date: 2/2/2015 

Re: Athletic Director Report February, 2015 

Winter sports seasons are entering crunch time.  As the girls’ basketball teams enter district tournament 
play our boys’ basketball and wrestling teams are concluding their conference competition in 
preparation for district tournaments.    

Girls’ Basketball- The program is well represented entering the district tournaments.  The Varsity enters 
the tournament as the #2 seed behind Fruitland and with a win in its first game of the tournament would 
punch their ticket to the state tournament for a 3

rd
 straight season.  The JV team enters the district 

tournament as the #2 seed as well, while the Frosh/Soph team enters as the #1 seed.  Varsity 
tournament is Feb 4

th
, 5

th
, 10

th
, and 12

th
 at TVCC while the lower level tournament is Feb 3

rd
, and 6

th
 at 

Payette.  State tournament is Feb 19
th
-21

st
 at Skyview High School in Nampa.   

Boys’ basketball- Currently the boys sit; Varsity- 9-7, JV- 12-5, and Frosh/Soph- 9-6.  This year’s 
SRV conference is one of the more balanced and competitive group of teams in recent history.  
The battle for the district championship is up for grabs and the conclusion of the season should 
be exciting.  Lower level tournament is Feb 16

th
, 18

th
 and 20

th
 in Emmett.  Varsity district 

tournament is Feb 17
th

, 21
st
, 24

th
, and 26

th
 at TVCC.  State tournament is March 5

th
-7

th
 at 

Meridian High School. 

Wrestling- Currently 8-7 in duals and 2-1 in conference duals.  We have had kids place 28 times in 
tournaments.  We are looking forward to our February matches.  Senior night is set for Feb. 10

th
 

and "Alumni Night" set for Feb. 13
th
. We are also looking forward to hosting SRV districts on the 

21
st
.  State Wrestling will take place 27

th
 and 28

th
 in Pocatello.   

Cheer- The cheer team finished 1
st
 place in their division in their last cheer competition on Jan 24

th
 at 

Bishop Kelly High School.  This was the first cheer competition for our girls this year. 

Spring Sports- Spring sports practices will begin February 27
th
. 

Projects- 

We currently have sold 10 ad positions for the football score board.  There are 4 positions available for 
ad spots left.  

I am continuing to meet with different members of the community regarding the softball facilities and 
ideas for improvement.  Coach Larry Corta and Shane Brown have expressed the need for new 
diamond dust on the fields as well as the possibility of some new fencing.   

Tennis courts need repair to two of the nets for the upcoming season.  They also need replacement of 
one set of poles for one of the courts.  We are waiting to hear exact costs.  We are currently in 
communication with the city on how we plan on funding these replacements.   

Financial- ---See attached---  

 


